
PARKLANDS BULLETIN
5th June - 9th June 2023: Week 2

Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

Year 11
The GCSE exam season is now well underway, and it has been wonderful to receive fantastic feedback 
from Mrs Adamson and the invigilators about the conduct of the Year 11s.  They have certainly 
approached their exams with a real determination to succeed.  Today was their final official school day, 
as their study leave begins after half-term.  They came in today with a spare shirt for the ritual 
shirt-signing.  Most of them had decorated their shirts with their names (like footballers’ shirts) as per a 
current TikTok trend, which, for once, is something good.  They looked brilliant!  On behalf of everyone 
in the school, I’d like to wish Year 11 all the best and good luck!

Principal
Mrs Batson will be taking up the position of Principal after half-term and therefore will have day to day 
responsibility for the running of the school.  Whilst I will still be around, my role as CEO of our Trust 
Aspirational Futures will demand far more of my time as we prepare for Highfield & Balshaw Lane 
primaries to join us in the autumn term.  Future updates regarding Parklands in this bulletin will 
therefore come from Mrs Batson.  I understand a change of leadership in a school can be unsettling, 
but Mrs Batson and I have worked together for over 12 years and she has been my Deputy for 6 years, 
so please be assured that it will be business as usual upon our return.

Mr Martin
Today we bid a very sad farewell to Mr Martin, who has worked at Parklands since 2015.  Mr Martin 
joined us a newly qualified teacher for Religious Studies and immediately had a phenomenal impact in 
our school.  His passion for his subject, excellent teaching and outstanding relationships with our pupils 
have contributed hugely to the provision in Religious Studies, maintaining its first class reputation.  Mr 
Martin secured promotion to Curriculum Leader for Geography last year, again having a hugely positive 
impact on our provision in that subject.  Sadly for us, Mr Martin has secured a further promotion to 
Curriculum Leader for Religious Studies in his former high school, where he shall be working alongside 
some of his former teachers!  Our loss is most certainly their gain.  Thankfully, we have appointed a 
new Curriculum Leader for Geography, Mrs Walling, who shall be with us from September.

Wishing you all a lovely, half-term break.

Kind regards,
Mr Mitchell
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Year 7 Messages

Review day - Thursday 8th June your child’s tracker will be issued.

Year 8 Messages

Review day - Tuesday 6th June your child’s tracker will be issued.

Year 9 Messages

Thursday 8th June your child’s BfL reports will be issued and available to view in the Edulink app.

Year 10 Messages

YEAR 10 Mock examinations will take place from the 19th June. Please follow this link to view the 
timetable.

Thursday 8th June your child’s BfL reports will be issued and available to view in the Edulink app.

Year 11 Messages

No messages this week.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/AAA/EOY_Exams_Y10_2023_-_Sheet1_(1).pdf
https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/AAA/EOY_Exams_Y10_2023_-_Sheet1_(1).pdf


Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 24 pupils since September
Year 8: 30 pupils since September
Year 9: 17 pupils since September
Year 10: 42 students since September
Year 11: 26 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7: 149 pupils
Year 8: 118 pupils
Year 9: 94 pupils

   Year 10: 134 students
   Year 11: 174 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7: 127 pupils
Year 8: 98 pupils
Year 9: 62 pupils

     Year 10: 115 students
   Year 11: 88 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1yvxJp38bsVlkPfLVqVHLLunnPFpeNQWLbaJcOOyPgeY/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0


Whole School Messages

Congratulations to the year 7 Girls football team who went to represent Parklands at the under 12s 
rotary club competition on Thursday 18th. They dominated in the group stages and then overcame a 
penalty shootout in the semi final to proceed to the final, where they were unfortunately beaten, but 
the performance and attitude of the girls throughout the tournament was second to none.  Well done 
on coming second place.

Well done to the year 7 boys football team who represented Parklands in the under 12s rotary club 
competition on Thursday 18th. They played well but were unfortunately in a very tough group, they 
overcame defeat to win the final game of the group stages to finish third but unfortunately didn't qualify 
for the knockout round. Their effort and attitude whilst playing in the tournament was brilliant. 
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Parent Forum - Tuesday 20th JUNE at 6 pm in the Library. Please email 
shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk if you are interested in attending. Thank you!

Click here to read the guide from Lancashire Constabulary in Partnership with Lancashire County 
Council for keeping children safe. 

Hamilton is a sung-and-rapped-through musical. It tells the story of American Founding Father 
Alexander Hamilton. The choreography is a mash-up of styles, incorporating everything from jazz to 
hip hop to swing to jitterbug. Hamilton received a record-breaking 16 Tony award nominations and 
won 11 awards, including Best Musical. It received the 2016 Pulitzer Prize for Drama. A filmed 
version of the Broadway production was released in 2020 on Disney+.

We have 6 spaces left on this trip.
Date: Wednesday 6th December, leaving school at 6pm returning at 10.45pm
The cost of the trip is only £37.50 and this includes both a great ticket for the show and transport to 
and from Manchester Palace Theatre.  
Payment can be made via Scopay. For more info please speak to Mrs Sullivan-Brown.

mailto:shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hAOyVS5z86ZdIibWxMFez3tkvoJd26KK/view?usp=sharing
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tony_Award_for_Best_Musical
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pulitzer_Prize_for_Drama
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hamilton_(2020_film)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hamilton_(2020_film)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Disney%2B


Whole School Messages

Click here for details about POWAR - a Youth Voice and Influence group for young people with SEND

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1bj9F2xsxx6dSy6TjIuW1twOxWmyMOqx4/view?usp=sharing


Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Reminder to our new incoming year 7 students that we are running our annual summer 
school. The deadline has been extended to allow reply slips and deposits to be returned on 

the meet the form tutor evenings.
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ONLINE SAFETY
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Whole School Message

Click here for the slideshow.
If your child is pupil premium or free school meals and hasn’t used any of their funds this year then 
they may receive some additional funding towards this trip. (£300 for PP and £350 for FSM). If you 
have any questions please email Mr Madigan amadigan@parklandsacademy.co.uk 

https://youtu.be/S6WK0A62890
mailto:amadigan@parklandsacademy.co.uk


Whole School Message



Whole School Messages



Whole School Messages

Click here to access the What’s on guide from Lancashire County Council

You will have received an email via Edulink regarding the next reward trip.  For any further details, 
please contact Mrs Fox (gfox@parklandsacademy.co.uk)

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pcm2FHwkrMRazTE1jpeH2pPh8EWKbueG/view?usp=sharing


Careers

Please click here for this weeks Career News.

A packed edition of Career News this week for half term. Lots of events to put in your diaries: 
conferences, virtual work experience, webinars, open events and much more.

Year 11 - please check out the NCS pages. There are three themes that you can choose from and 
each one will give you a week to remember! NCS is great for putting on a CV or on a university or job 
application. The government heavily subsidise this programme and there is a bursary available to 
ensure that nobody misses out. There are various dates and locations to pick from (all in the long 
summer holidays) so get together with a group of friends and have a memorable summer.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Spring_2023_issue_EIGHTEEN.pdf


Careers

Our two Year 8 STEM teams at NSG Environmental along with Sam, our mentor, and Rob, the mad 
scientist! Thanks to Ros and the team for setting up this visit (and for the goodie bags!)

I will re-share the list of available work experience placements with Year 10s. If there is anything you 
are interested in - please email me for more details (pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk)
There are some great opportunities, so please do take advantage. We have some fantastic local 
employers who we are very grateful to.
WEX week is 17th - 21st July (so, not that far away!) and there are still a number of forms to be 
returned, so please get these in as soon as possible to allow us to check insurance and contact 
details, etc.

mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk

